

المملكة العربية السعودية وزارة التعليم العالي جامعة الملك فيصل عمادة التعلم الإلكتروني والتعليم عن بعد كلية التربية الخاصة/إدارة الاعمال

### الاختبار النهائي

### الفصل الدراسي الثباني / العام الجامعي ١٤٣٣/١٤٣٢ هـ

ساعتان اللغة الإنجليزية ٣٥٢٣٤ (طلاب)

أ. عمار سلطان المعانى

زمن الاختبار:

أسم المقسرر:

رقم الــ CRN

أسم أستاذ المقرر:

|  | فائلة | ᆁ | خت | ال |  | الأب | ل  | الأو  | يم الطالب     | أ   |
|--|-------|---|----|----|--|------|----|-------|---------------|-----|
|  |       |   |    |    |  |      | 77 | يانسر | م رسب         |     |
|  | f     |   |    |    |  | rf e |    | ي     | الطالب الجامع | رقم |

| مر النموذج |  |
|------------|--|
| <b>B</b>   |  |
| D          |  |

# فضلا تأكد من الآتي :

- ١- استخدام القلم الرصاص HB2 فقط أثناء الإجابة.
- ٢- كتابة اسمك رباعياً ورقمك الجامعي على ورقة الأسئلة وكذلك تظليل الدوائر المقابلة لكل رقم في الخانة المخصصة لذلك تظليلاً كاملا في ورقة الإجابة الإلكترونية.
  - التأكد من مطابقة رمز نموذج ورقة الأسئلة مع رمز نموذج ورقة الإجابة الإلكترونية.
    - ٤- الإجابة تكون فقط على ورقة الإجابة الإلكترونية حيث هي التي سيتم تصحيحها.
  - عند الانتهاء من الإجابة يجب تسليم ورقة الإجابة الإلكترونية وورقة الأسئلة إلى الملاحظ.
  - التأكد من أن عدد صفحات أسئلة الاختبار هي .٣٠٠. صفحة بدون صفحة الغلاف الخارجي.

أقر أنا الموقع أدناه بأني قد قرأت كافة التعليمات التي وردت بأعلاه وأتحمل المسئولية كاملة تبعاً لذلك.

توقيع الطالب .....

Marriage is often not easy. Maybe man and woman love each other, but they <u>argue</u>. They get angry. Later they apologize, but it happens again and again. What's the problem? Are men and women really very different.

Deborah Tannen says yes, men and women are very different. Tannen teaches at Georgetown University in Washington, D.C. <u>She</u> writes books about the ways people talk. She believes that men and women talk- and think- in different ways. She tells about some differences in her book, *You Just Don't Understand*.

The differences, Tannen says, begin when men and women are children. Very young boys and girls are similar to each other. In other words, *they* like many of the same things and play in the same ways. They aren't very different. But then there is a change. When children in the United States are five or six years old, boys usually play in large groups. One boy gives *orders*. For example, he says," Take this," 'Go over there". *He* is the leader. Boys also *brag*. In other words, they say good thing about themselves. But girls *there* usually play in small groups or with one other girl. A girl's best friend is her very good friend and important to her. Girls often don't give orders; they give suggestions.

### (1) Who gives suggestions?

- (i) women
- (ب) men
- boys(ج)
- (2) girls

## (2) The underlined pronoun "they" refers to\_\_\_\_\_

- (1) women
- بُ) men
- boys(ج)
- (a) boys and girls

| (3) | Where does Deborah Tannen work?   |
|-----|---|
| (4) | (i) At school (iii) At university (iv) At university (iv) At restaurant (iv) At hospital  The differences between men and women begin             |
| (5) | (i) at the age of sixteen (iii) when they are old (ivi) when they are babies (ivi) when they are children The underlined pronoun " she" refers to |
| (6) | ( <sup> </sup> ) a girl<br>(←) Woman<br>(♂)Man<br>(△) Tannen<br>The underlined word " <u>argue</u> " means?                                       |
| (7) | (أ) discuss angrily<br>(←)cry loudly<br>(♂)speak slowly<br>(△) listen carefully<br>gives orders while playing in groups.                          |
| (8) | (أ) A man<br>(ب) A girl<br>(ج)A boy<br>(ع) A woman<br><b>The underlined word " brag" means</b>  |
|     | (أ) cry<br>(ب) talk proudly<br>(ج)play<br>(ع) laugh   |

| (9)       | The phrase " get ol   | der" means                             |
|-----------|---|--|
| (10)      | (أ) age<br>(ب)to be young<br>(ح)fat<br>(اع) strong<br>"" means                            | s not even once.                       |
| (11)      | (أ) always<br>(ب) never<br>(ج)sometimes<br>(اع) rarely<br><b>A word has the opp</b><br>is | posite meaning of " <u>different</u> " |
| (12)      | (أ) apologize<br>(ب) problem<br>(ج)similar<br>(ع) angry<br>Amman is                       | capital of Jordan.                     |
| (13)      | (أ) Zero Article<br>(ب) the<br>(ج)a<br>(اع) an<br><b>No one</b>                           | _ in the university. That's weird!     |
| (14)<br>f | (أ) is<br>(ب) am<br>(ب)are<br>(اب) have<br><b>Who</b><br>famous playwright .              | _ William Shakespeare ? He is a        |
|           | (أ) is<br>(ب) are<br>(ج)had<br>(د) am   |  |

| (15)   | Every one of us responsible of his or her  |
|--------|--|
| dι     | uties.   |
| (16)   | (i) are<br>(··) is<br>(♂)were<br>(¹) have<br>My cousin always goes out to Gym Sundays.   |
| (17)   | (i) on<br>(··) In<br>(c) with<br>(a) at<br>I don't their last address!   |
|        | (أ) knew<br>(ب) knows<br>(خ)know<br>(ع) knowing<br>You went to the new and bought many things.   |
| (19) [ | (أ) hospital<br>(ب) mall<br>(خ)school<br>(ع) cinema<br>Doctors always advice smokers to give up smoking. The<br>underlined word give up has the same meaning as: |
| (20) ٦ | (أ) start<br>(ب) quit<br>(ج)help<br>(اع) study<br>(اع) study<br>The kids were afraid when they watch a on TV.  |
|        | (أ) monster<br>(ب) food<br>(ج)games<br>(ع) juice   |

| erlined word <u>look for means:</u>       |
|---|
| language. It is not difficult.            |
| egories' means                            |
| ions<br>nents<br>means "food specialist " |
| om others"means:                          |
| last semester is 85. 3 %.                 |
|   |
|   |

| (27) All members in families are not living in one house.   |
|---|
| (أ) nontraditional<br>(ب) nuclear<br>(خ)rich<br>(ع) bad<br>(28) ا to my dad's office last night.                                |
| (أ) walked<br>(ب) was walking<br>(ح)had walked<br>(ع) am walking<br>(29) The word that has the opposite meaning of "hating" is_ |
| (أ) confused<br>(ب)loving<br>(خ)sleepy<br>(ع) interesting<br>(30) This library is always There are always lots of students.     |
| (أ) sad<br>(□) crowded<br>(ℂ)sleepy<br>(□) interested<br>(31) A word has the opposite meaning of " <u>different</u> "<br>is     |
| (ీ) apologize<br>(ఆ) problem<br>(ర్ర)similar<br>(ు) angry<br>(32) To ask oneself and think means:                               |
| (أ) prefer<br>(ب) repair<br>(ج)wonder<br>(ع) enjoy  |

| ( <b>33)</b> "" <b>has the same meaning as</b> "evidend | /idence". | meaning as | s the same | " has | 3) " | (33) |
|---|-----------|------------|------------|-------|------|------|
|---|-----------|------------|------------|-------|------|------|

- (1) essence
- (ب)similarity
- proof(ج)
- (2) reference

(ح)Members (ع) Basics

Families in almost every country are changing. This is true in rich countries and poor <u>ones</u>. It is true in Africa, the Americas, Asia and Europe. All over the world, families are getting smaller.

In North Africa, in the past, many people lived in extended families. Fifty to hundred people lived together in a group of houses. **These** were all family members- grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins, children, and grandchildren. But now this traditional family is breaking into smaller groups.

The traditional family in Mexico was also big. One generation ago, the average Mexican woman had seven children. Today, **she** has an average of only 2.5 children. Now, without so many children, families don't need to spend so much money on basics, such as food, clothing and housing.

| 34) The underlined word " ones" refers to: | _ ' |
|--|-----|
| ( <sup>1</sup> ) Families                  |     |
| (ب) countries                              |     |
| رح)children                                |     |
| (ع) Americas                               |     |
| 35) Food and clothing are                  |     |
| ( <sup>1</sup> ) Grandchildren             |     |
| بُ)Families                                |     |

| (36)    | The underlined pronoun " she" refers to  |
|---------|--|
| <b></b> | (أ) A brother<br>(ب) An aunt<br>(ج)Mexican Women<br>(ع) A family                             |
| -       | How many children did a Mexican woman  |
|         | have?  |
|         | ( <sup>1</sup> ) 2.5<br>( <i>(</i> ) 7<br>( <i>(</i> ) 4<br>( <i>(</i> ) 3                   |
| (38)    | The /s/ in the word "leaks" has the same pronunciation of                                    |
|         | the latter /s/ in the word:  |
| (39)\   | (أ) hats<br>(ب) toys<br>(ج) windows<br>(ك) rains<br>What happened to the traditional family? |
|         | ( <sup>1</sup> ) Getting larger  |
|         | (ب)Breaking into smaller groups  |
|         | (ج)Had no children   |
|         | (ع) Became rich  |
| (40) I  | usually carefully when it rains  |
|         | (أ) drove<br>(ب) drives<br>(ج)driving<br>(د) drive   |
| (41)    | My brother cooks rice and meat   |
|         | (أ) now<br>(ب) yesterday<br>(ج)once a week<br>(ع) last month                                 |

| (42) The /s/ in the word "goes<br>the latter /s/ in the word   | s" has the same pronunciation of : |
|--|------------------------------------|
| (أ) heats<br>(ب) repairs<br>(ج)breaks<br>(ع) cats<br>(43)The lighter the box,  | the delivery is going to be.       |
| (أ) the fastest<br>(ب) the faster<br>(ح) the fast<br>(اد) the most fast<br>(44) Rami often studies                                     | night. This is unhealthy.          |
| (أ) on<br>(ب) at<br>(ج)about<br>(اد) In<br><b>(45)Marwan knew that ridin</b> g   | g a taxi is than riding a bus.     |
| (أ) expensiver<br>(ب) most expensive<br>(ج)more expensive<br>(الا) the most expensive<br>(46) Clever students don't ne<br>than others. | ecessarily finish their exam       |
| (أ) quicker<br>(ب) quickers<br>(ج)quick<br>(اع) quickly<br>(47) Mercedes is  | what you expected.                 |
| (أ) Cheapest than<br>(ب) Cheaper<br>(ح)Cheap than<br>(د) Cheaper than  |                                    |

| (48) I have bought<br>bought.  | books that you have already           |
|--|---------------------------------------|
| (أ) zero article<br>(ب) a<br>(ح)the<br>(ع) an<br><b>(49) How are you</b><br>very well.     | today? I hope you are doing           |
| (أ) did<br>(ب) done<br>(ج)doing<br>(ع) does  | _ more disastrous than the others.    |
|  | _ Inore disastrous triair the others. |
| (أ) is<br>(ب) am<br>(ج)are<br>(اع) had   | potatoes?                             |
| (51) Would you like  | potatoes:                             |
| (أ) many<br>(ب) a few<br>(ج)any<br>(ع) some  | y will you spend on your education?   |
|  | y will you spond on your oddoune      |
| (أ) How many<br>(ب) How much<br>(ج)How far<br>(اع) How long<br>(53) <b>Microsoft and a</b> | ople_ producers of computers.         |
| (أ) is the larges<br>(ب) are the larg<br>(ح) are larger th<br>(ع) is the large             | est                                   |

| (54  | ) It's   | natural park in Asia.           |
|------|--|---------------------------------|
|      | (أ) the finest<br>(ب) the fine<br>(ج)finest<br>(ع) finer           | r                               |
|      | (أ) boiled<br>(ب) boiles<br>(ج)boiling<br>(ع) boils                |                                 |
| (56) | I can spea   | k with people at the same time. |
|      | (أ) many<br>(ب) much<br>(ج)an<br>(٤) a                             | popio di tre same time.         |
| (57) |  | Dirhams do you have for the UAE |
| tr   | ip?  | James 151 tile OAL              |
|      | (أ) How much<br>(ب) How long<br>(ج)How many<br>(ع) How far         |                                 |
| (58) | Whose text   | books those?                    |
|      | (أ) am<br>(ب) are<br>(ج)do   |                                 |
| (59) | (4) is When will the   | ne basketball match at?         |
|      | ( <sup>أ</sup> ) starts<br>(宀) start<br>(ඌ)started<br>(ﻙ) starting |                                 |

| (60)  | This music was popular the 1990s.   |  |  |
|---|---|--|--|
| (61)  | (أ) in<br>(ب) with<br>(ج)on<br>(ع) at<br>Maradona and Messi are one of the players.     |  |  |
| (62)  | (「) good<br>(中) best<br>(定)goodest<br>(注) better<br>I often fresh vegetables at home.   |  |  |
| (63)  | (i) eating (·) is eating (c)eats (a) eat  He can't talk. He the sink right this second. |  |  |
|   | (أ) fixes<br>(ب) is fixing<br>(خ)is fixed<br>(ع) has fixed                              |  |  |
| (64   | l) My pupilsthe lesson now.   |  |  |
| (أ) Understand (ب) are understanding (خ) understood (ع) were understanding (4) were understanding (65) We in the field, at 7 p.m., two days ago. What were you doing? |   |  |  |
|   | (أ) were walking<br>(ب) walked<br>(ج)had walked<br>(ع) are walking                      |  |  |

| (66)<br>k                                     | ilometers.  | _is your city from Mecca city? 200 |
|---|---|------------------------------------|
| (67)  | (أ) How short<br>(ب)How far<br>(ج) How long<br>(ع) How tall<br><b>When did</b><br>(أ) Travel<br>(ب) travels | you to New York?                   |
| (68)  | (ح) Travelled<br>(د) Traveling  | aving a severe stomachache.        |
|   | (¹) are<br>(끚)am<br>(ȝ) has<br>(٤) is   | gets up 5:00 AM to pray and        |
| (م<br>(ئ<br>( <b>70)</b><br>(أ)<br>(ب)<br>(ج) | i) at<br>i) in<br>i) with<br>i) on<br>i've to go to _<br>i) the<br>i)a<br>i)zero Article<br>i) an           | dentist that I went to last time.  |
|   |   | مع التمنيات الطيبة بالتوفيق        |